专注中学拔尖人才培养

英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前、考生务必用黑色碳素笔将自己的姓名、准考证号、考场号、座位号在答 题卡上填写清楚。
- 2. 每小题选出答案后, 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。在试题卷上作答无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。满分150分,考试用时120分钟。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

注意, 听力部分答题时, 请先将答案标在试卷上。听力部分结束前, 你将有两分钟 的时间将答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关 小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where did the man get the suit?
 - A. In an online store.
- B. At a second-hand market. C. At his friend's shop.
- 2. Which place is the woman going to tonight?
 - A. Another city.
- B. The airport. 3. What will the man do for the woman next weekend?
- C. A club.

- A. Water her plants.
- B. Bring her some plants.
- C. Take care of her cat.

- 4. What time is it now?
 - A. 8: 30 am.
- B. 9: 30 am.
- C. 9: 00 am.

- 5. What are the speakers talking about?
 - A. Picking vegetables.
- B. Cooking meals.
- C. Growing plants.

第二节 (共15小题; 每小题1.5分, 满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有2至4个小题,从题中所给的A、B、 C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有5 秒钟的时间阅读各个小题; 听完后, 各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白 读两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7题。

- 6. Why don't the speakers watch the new Anne Hathaway movie?
 - A. It charges extra.
 - B. The man prefers action movies.
 - C. It's not been listed.

英语・第1页(共10页)

7. What does the man dislike about the Jackie Chan film?

A. The ending.

B. The plot.

. C. The actor.

听下面一段对话,回答第8和第9题。

- 8. What's in the package?
 - A. An insurance policy.
- B. A vase.

C. A mail.

9. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a post office.

B. In an insurance company. C. In a bank.

听下面一段对话,回答第10至第12题。

10. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Operator and customer. B. Colleagues.

C. Administrator and student.

11. What problem does the woman have?

A. Her failure in an exam.

- B. The breakdown of the app.
- C. The conflict of the courses.
- 12. How does the woman feel in the end?

A. Frustrated.

B. Grateful.

C. Regretful.

听下面一段对话,回答第13至第16题。

13. What does the man probably do?

A. A player.

B. A designer.

C. A model.

14. What does the man congratulate the woman on?

A. Her performance in a match.

- B. Her successful show.
- C. Her popular design.
- 15. Why will the woman come to Shanghai?

A. To watch a show.

B. To enter a competition.

C. To enjoy a holiday.

16. How will the woman come to see the man?

A. By shuttle bus.

B. By subway.

C. By car booked online.

听下面一段独白,回答第17至第20题。

17. What is the speaker doing?

A. Having an interview. B. Making a report. C. Hosting a discussion.

18. What's the percentage of young guochao consumers?

A. About 70%,

B. About 27%.

C. About 17%.

19. What promotes the rise of guochao? A. The government investment

- B. The Spring Festival sale.
- C. The rabbit theme.

20. What is the speaker going to do next?

B. Take a break.

A. Introduce a proposal.

C. Make a plan.

英语・第2页(共10页)

口 四元は次・ しょし しししょ ししし

ロノルマスフ・ビビン

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

第二部分 阅读 (共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题; 每小题2.5分, 满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

TOMFORD Make-Ups offers complimentary (免费的) ground shipping via Fedex or Ups on all U.S. orders. The shipment will normally be delivered within 5 to 7 business days.

Three-day delivery — \$12

Your order must reach us by 12: 00 pm and 3-day air must be selected in check-out. The shipment will normally be delivered within three business days.

Express/second day delivery - \$30

Your order must reach us by 12: 00 pm and 2-day air must be selected in check-out. The shipment will normally be delivered within two business days.

Overnight delivery - \$35

Your order must reach us by 12: 00 pm and overnight shipping must be selected in check-out. The shipment will normally be delivered the following business day.

Once we have shipped your order, we will send you an email with shipping details and a Fedex or Ups tracking number. Follow the link in the email to check the estimated arrival of

You, or an authorized person, must sign for your order upon arrival. This ensures your purchases are safely delivered to you. If you are unavailable when your package arrives. Fedex or Ups will leave a re-delivery slip.

We cannot ship to post office boxes, hotel or motel addresses. We cannot ship to Puerto Rico, Guam and all other U.S. possessions and territories situated outside North America.

21. How much will a customer pay for a \$30 lipstick plus express delivery?

A. \$30.

C. \$65

D. \$60.

22. How can a customer know the arrival time of an order?

A. By sending an email.

B. By calling the service.

C. By checking the tracking number.

- D. By consulting the ordering website.
- 23. If a customer cannot sign in person, what can he/she do?
 - A. Change an address.
 - B. Leave a re-delivery slip.
 - C. Ask the hotel reception to sign instead.
 - D. Authorize a neighbor to help sign.

Tolstoy, one of east Africa's few remaining Super Tusker elephants, wandered the grasslands around Mount Kilimanjaro for more than five decades. That was until last year, when he died after being speared by a farmer seeking to protect his crops.

英语・第3页(共10页)

ecosystem reserve. The ranger fears other elephants will meet the same fate, as the increasingly frequent conflicts between humans and wildlife are worsened by the increase of new commercial farms. Incidents of elephants' crop robbing more than doubled from 156 in 2020 to 363 last year. "It's skyrocketing because the space is shrinking," said Samuel Tokore, a senior official at

"This is happening more and more," said ranger Daudi Ninaai from Kenya's Amboseli

Kenya Wildlife Service. The fenced farms have considerably reduced elephants' ability to travel. Tall barriers have been thrown up across their ancient migration routes.

The problem begins partly from a state-led move to divide 1, 35mn acres in Amboseli used by generations of native Massai people into private lands. After the public land was divided up, some chose to sell them on to commercial farmers.

"The destruction of wildlife buffer zones (缓冲区) and corridors for industrial farming is at a tipping point." WildlifeDirect's Kahumbu said. Michael Kairu set up his farming business in Amboseli five years ago only to find out later about the threat it posed to wildlife. His 500-acre farm is located in what was once an elephant breeding ground. "Government agencies and communities should make it clear where you can farm," said Kairu, whose customers include leading UK supermarkets. "I don't want to be in the wrong place," he said.

24. What do we know about Tolstoy?

- A. He died of old age.
- B. He was killed by a gun.
- C. He lived in Mount Kilimanjaro for decades.
- D. He fed on farmland crops sometimes.
- 25. What fueled the conflicts between humans and wildlife?
 - A. The carelessness of rangers.
- B. The rise of commercial farms.
- C. The financial trouble of government.
- D. The unnatural deaths of elephants.
- 26. What does the underlined word "skyrocketing" in Paragraph 3 probably mean?
 - A. Misleading.
- B. Suffering.
- C. Multiplying.
- D. Reducing.

27. What can be learned about Kairu from the last paragraph?

- A. He would expand the UK market.
- B. He would raise money for wildlife.
- C. He would close his farm in Amboseli.
- D. He would set up more reserves in Amboseli

Connecting with peers, professors, and staff members is a fundamental part of having a good college experience. But students don't always know how important those relationships are - or how to form them. A new book is here to help. Connections Are Everything: A College Student's Guide to Relationship-Rich Education is the follow-up to Relationship-Rich Education; How Human Connections Drive Success in College. The first book's authors, Peter Felten and Leo M. Lambert, have added two more for the second; Isis Artze-Vega and Oscar R. Miranda Tapia.

英语・第4页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询执线: 010-5601 9830

While professional in research, Connections Are Everything is accessible. It's a quick read, and its tone is friendly. Each chapter ends with a few reflection questions and a few concrete actions students can take to reach out to other people on campus. The book draws on a large body of student interviews, and it features stories from a diverse group of students attending all sorts of colleges.

Felten pointed out, many colleges do talk about connecting during orientation (人学教育), and many professors do on the first day of class. "So it's not like institutions don't do anything about this," he said. But sometimes, Felten added, those messages get lost, especially in the initial, busy adjustment to college. "A faculty member might say, 'I'm available, and I'm here to support you,' and all this, but the student is still trying to figure out how the online platform works, or whatever it is. So sometimes we do a great deal of orienting, without recognizing that these are humans we're dealing with, and they're really overwhelmed."

While the book emphasizes many people on campus can help students, it also makes clear that a college education isn't something that happens to you, but something you build. For about a decade, Artze-Vega said, there's been a lot of emphasis on how professors can better support their students in the classroom. The book, in contrast, says "it's a shared responsibility". The book encourages students "to use their agency and to take an active first step," she said. That is something Artze-Vega thinks will appeal to professors, who, after all, are tired. When students are empowered to take charge of their own education, the authors emphasized, not everything falls to faculty members. And besides, students who are empowered are simply more fun to teach.

- 28. What makes Connections Are Everything a practical book?
 - A. Its authors' creativity.
 - B. Its narrative writing style.
 - C. Its authors' academic backgrounds.
 - D. Its various student samples.
- 29. What does Felten think of general university orientation?
 - A. Far-reaching. B. Ineffective.
- C. Personalized.
- D. Advanced.
- 30. What idea do the authors favor as for a rewarding college life?
 - A. Mutual communication should be enhanced.
 - B. Students' initiative also plays a key role.
 - C. Interaction among peers is of more importance.
 - D. Professors' guidance is a must in and out of classroom.
- 31. Who might find Connections Are Everything useful?
 - A. A researcher in college.
 - B. A senior in high school.
 - C. A freshman in university.
 - D. A teacher in kindergarten.

英语・第5页(共10页)

L

Tracking daily steps can motivate us to walk more. Tracking sleep can reveal sleep patterns and help improve them. Can tracking our moods make us happier?

There are now many tech ways to log your emotions each day. Fithit offers mood logging in its stress-management tool. Apps like Daylio focus on mood. The latest big player to enter the competition is Apple. Its latest software updates include a way to log your state of mind.

Why log your mood? Many mental-health professionals say simply being aware of your mental state can identify patterns and improve well-being. When people can see associations between their moods and factors like sleep and exercise, these doctors say, it can be even more powerful. Apple's push into mental health comes as the country is experiencing a youth mental-health crisis and growing numbers of adults are struggling with depression.

Then you can figure out if you feel better on days when you sleep well or exercise more. After selecting how they feel, people can then choose factors that have the biggest impact on their feelings, like travel or family. The features will be available in the Health app on iPhones and iPads. On the Apple Watch, it's in the Mindfulness app. Apple device users who track their moods will be able to share the log with their doctors. (Apple says it doesn't share Health app data with third parties without the user's permission.)

"When people keep track of emotional changes and see linkages, it can lead them to make changes in their behavior," says Michelle Craske, a psychology and psychiatry professor at UCLA who has studied the effects of mood tracking.

But some research suggests that people don't experience lasting benefits because they don't track often or long enough. "A lot of mood-tracking tools are built on the idea that people would track their mood at least once a day because they're supposed to identify patterns and triggers (诱因)," said Stephen Schueller, associate professor of psychological science at the University of California, who has studied mood-tracking apps. Schueller and his colleagues found that most people really only track their moods a couple of times a week. However, Schueller said that while there isn't enough evidence to say definitively that tracking your moods makes you happier, there aren't any downsides — except the few extra minutes a day on your phone.

- 32. What motivates Apple to update the mood-tracking software?
 - A. The growing need for emotion regulation.
 - B. The fierce tech competition.
 - C. The global mental-health crisis.
 - D. The professionals' advice.
- 33. Which measure can improve App users' mental health?
 - A. Adjusting one's behavior accordingly.
 - B. Sharing the record with a doctor.
 - C. Monitoring one's exercise habits.
 - D. Cutting down the screen time.

英语・第6页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

专注中学技尖人才培养

- 34. Why is Schueller uncertain about mood-tracking apps' benefits?
 - A. Because users don't record long and often.
 - B. Because the data can't be shared.
 - C. Because extra screen time is harmful.
 - D. Because the triggers are diverse.
- 35. What is the best title of the text?
 - A. Tips on Keeping a Good Mood
 - B. Keeping Track of Good Emotions
 - C. Apple's Efforts to Make You Happy
 - D. Tracking Moods, Beneficial or Not

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为 多余选项。

Telecom fraud (电信许骗) is the abuse of telecommunication products and services with the intention of stealing money from phone or Internet users. <u>36</u> The good news is that, in today's China, these sorts of activities are being prevented with personal awareness and governmental efforts together.

As an individual, there are some alerts to pay attention to. 37 Choosing simple passwords or "easily-guessed" usernames and passwords allows hackers to easily get into your accounts. All businesses and organizations should have a clear and strong policy for password management. This should include password changes or updates on a regular basis and creating complex combinations, using a mix of numbers, letters and other characters or symbols.

Block unknown and unwanted calls. Your personal details may be available online (e. g. on social media). 38 Don't share your credit or your online banking password. Your bank will never ask for such details. Don't transfer money to another account on their request. Your bank will never ask you to do so. If you think it's a fraud call, report it to your bank and let your phone operator know.

____39___ To strengthen the protection of personal privacy, the government has taken a series of measures, such as improving regulations on personal information protection and supervising the operations of apps that collect users' personal information. It is part of the efforts to prevent criminals from stealing personal information to commit fraud, said Sui Jing, an official of the Ministry of Industry and Information Technology.

To build a sound online environment, the Cyberspace Administration of China (CAC) has launched multiple channels, including the 12377 hotline and a mobile app, for netizens to report illegal and harmful online activities. 40 Nearly 19.5 million reports of illegal and harmful online content were dealt with across China in August, about 57 percent more over the same period last year, according to recent statistics released by the CAC.

英语・第7页(共10页)

- A. It has caused billions of financial losses to individuals and organizations worldwide.
- B. Beware of strangers' calls concerning personal purchases.
- C. The Chinese government is determined to address this problem, too.
- D. Don't assume a caller is genuine just because they have such details.
- E. Cyberspace is getting safer with joint efforts from netizens and authorities.
- F. Weak and lazy passwords are the most common reason for telecom fraud.
- G. China will issue severe punishment to fight the criminal chain of telecom fraud.

第三部分 语言运用 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后各题所给的 $A \times B \times C \times D$ 四个选项中, 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

At 65, Debbie Myers had worked two jobs all her life but never left America until this year, when she travelled to Europe for the first time with her daughter, Shannon Galford, 34. Galford 41 the trip as well as her mother's heart-warming 42 as she sat on her first plane to the UK. When Myers saw Paris for the first time from the taxi window, tears 43 in her eyes.

Myers, a retail manager in Seattle, Washington, had often dreamed of going to Europe but could never afford the __44__ and time. However, when Myers __45__, her daughter decided it was time to help make her mother's dream come true. Galford and Myers saved money together and made __46__ for the two-and-a-half-week trip around Europe. Family members also chipped in (凑钱) to __47__ the cost of flights and hotels so the only cost Myers needed to pay for was food and __48__ like fridge magnets.

Galford, who recorded the trip on Instagram through 49 videos and posts, said she loved travelling. Although when she grew up, her mother and she hadn't been particularly 50, Galford wanted her to have the experiences she herself loved.

"Life is __51__. One day, the people we love will leave us and we will only have memories of the moments we __52__ with them," she wrote in a caption on Instagram, alongside a video from their trip. Galford continued, saying people can always make more money but can't make more time, encouraging viewers to spend it in __53__ places with people they love. While Myers said she would love to take another trip, she knew it would take several years to __54__. In the meantime, she said she would cherish the __55__ of the trip.

mountin	no, blic blic blic v	ourd energy are	of the trip.	
41. A.	equipped	B. presented	C. supported	D. documented
42. A.	tips	B. reactions	C. reviews	D. needs
43. A.	broke down	B. faded away	C. welled up	D. kicked back
44. A.	expense	B. rent	C. deposit	D. chance
45. A.	relaxed	B. regretted	C. recalled	D. retired
46. A.	orders	B. attempts	C. arrangements	D. expectations
47. A.	earn	B. cover	C. accumulate	D. request

英语・第8页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

专注中学技兴人才

48. A. souvenirs	B. housing	C. flight	D. jewels
49. A. numerous	B. imaginary	C. dull	D. abstract
50. A. devoted	B. close	C. distant	D. occupied
51. A. lonely	B. energetic	C. short	D. valuable
52. A. pictured	B. granted	C. respected	D. created
53. A. average	B. familiar	C. remote	D. enjoyable
54. A. settle down	B. take off	C. save up	D. break away
55. A. aids	B. memories	C. performances	D. attractions
第二节(共10小颗;	每小颗1.5分、满分	15分)	

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Fans and tourists flocked to Shanghai on Friday to enjoy ChinaJoy, a summer gaming carnival and festival 56 (hold) annually, and the first professional top-level gaming fair to be celebrated offline in China after the COVID-19 pandemic, The festival was 57 (merry) taking place from July 28 to 31 at Shanghai New International Expo Center in Pudong New Area. Despite heavy winds on Friday morning, fans 58 (queue) to enter the venue of ChinaJoy, or the China Digital Entertainment Expo Conference. They were carefully dressed up, known 59 cosplay, danced and socialized, collecting free gifts at various booths, playing demo (样品) games yet 60 (publish) soon, and taking photos with friends and showgirls, all glad to join the ChinaJoy "party".

Some were first-time 61 (visit), such as Nanxia, a grade-12 student from the southwest city of Chongqing. He took a more than 20-hour train ride 62 Shanghai after sitting the college entrance exam, or gaokao, this summer. He and two friends visited the booths of "League of Legends", "Genshin Impact" and "Honkai Impact 3".

"ChinaJoy brings 63 charming atmosphere, with cosplayers, games and animation products," he told Shanghai Daily at the miHoYo booth, 64 he spent almost 30 minutes waiting to play the game "Honkai Impact 3". Here Shanghai-based developer miHoYo offered game mascots, a giant train model and cosplay performances which were particularly 65 (appeal) to fans.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分 15 分)

假如你是李华, 最近你在某英文网站订购电影票时遇到一些问题。为此, 你决定向 该公司的服务部进行投诉。内容包括:

- 1. 网页设计不合理;
- 2. 退款不及时:
- 3. 希望问题尽快得到解决。

英语·第9页(共10页)

	意	

- 1. 写作词数应为80词左右;
- 2. 开头和结尾已给出,不计人总词数;
- 3. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Sir or Madam,

I'm looking forward to your early reply.

Yours faithfully, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料、根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段、使之构成一篇完整的短文。 It was a rainy night in Portland. I was waiting at the airport for my flight to New York. With several long hours before the flight, I hunted for a novel in the airport shops, bought a bag of cookies at the checkout counter and comfortably found a place to drop.

Several minutes later, I was absorbed in my book and didn't notice somebody settled beside me. I continued to read and contented myself with my chocolate-chip cookies, but at this moment, I saw that the man sitting beside me, as bold (胆大的) as he could be, grabbed a cookie or two from the bag in between! I was silently shocked and angry: "What?!" He looked decent and nothing like poor. Unbelievable as his rude act was, I tried to ignore it to avoid a

So I munched the cookies and watched the clock, as the cookie thief cut down my stock. I was getting more annoyed as the minutes ticked by, thinking, "If I weren't so nice, I would blacken his eye." With each cookie I took, he took one too. The moment came when there was only one cookie left in the bag, I just glared at him and wondered what he would do. With a smile on his face, and a nervous laugh, he took the last cookie and broke it in half. He offered me half, as he ate the other, I grabbed it from him and thought: "Oh, brother! This guy has some nerve and he's also rude! He didn't even show any gratitude!"

I finally sighed with relief when my flight was called. Gathering my belongings and heading to the gate, I couldn't bear to look at the thief again! After boarding the plane and sinking in my seat, I sought my book, which was almost complete. As I reached in my baggage, I was astonished! There was my almost-full bag of cookies, in front of my eyes!

- 注意: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
 - 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

"If mine are here," I cried in silent despair, "the others were his!"

	When I u	vas waiting	to cle	im my	luggage,	a familiar	figure	caught	my eye	e — the	"cookie
thief	"!										

英语 - 第10页 (共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:</mark>

www.zizzs.com) 和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







🌇 微信搜一搜



官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018